
 

 
 

Municipality of Brooke-Alvinston 
Council Highlights 

July 23, 2020 
 
 
 
 

 

 

• Requested a special meeting to discuss the recommendations outlined in the report 

prepared by Firehouse 33 with the new part time Fire Chief Steve Knight. 

 

• Appointed Mayor Dave Ferguson to attend the consideration meetings for the Logan and 

McVicar Drains. 

 

• Directed Staff to provide a report to Council on recommendations for adjusting speeds 

as needed to keep all roadways safe. 

 

• Received and filed a year-to-date Budget to actual comparisons  

 

• Passed a By-law to authorize the sale of 3223 River Street. 

 

• Passed a By-law to enter into an agreement with the County of Lambton and Lambton 

County Municipality’s to draft a Community Safety & Well-being Plan. 

 

• Set a special meeting date of July 28, 2020 for a closed meeting to discuss a proposed 

or pending acquisition or disposition of land by the Municipality 

 

• Approved low tenders for steel door replacement in the municipal office (4th floor) and 

water proofing the entrance of the Council Chambers and post office entry 

 

• Supported the resolution passed by the Township of Perth regarding the farm property 

tax rebate program 

 

• Acknowledged the Township of Dawn-Euphemia resolution to be the first responder to 

the fire coverage area previously serviced by the Inwood Station effective immediately.  

 

• Thanked Fire Chief Jeff McArthur for his 3 year commitment to the Municipality and 

wished him luck in his future endeavours with the Township of Southwold and 

Municipality of West Elgin. 

 


